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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council began at 10:48 a.m., chaired by Ambassador Joaquín Maza, Permanent Representative of El Salvador.  Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador, took over as Chair of the meeting at the start of consideration of the second item on the agenda.

1. Adoption of the order of business

The Council adopted the order of business, document CP/OD-1766/10, without any changes.

· Violence against women in Mexico


At the start of the meeting, the Chair expressed profound concern and consternation at the acts of violence in August of this year in the Mexican state of Tamaulipas, and deplored the brutal murder of 72 migrants from different countries in the region. The Chair called upon the governments of the member states of the Organization to continue their joint efforts to combat transnational crime and to work together to develop strategies for coordinating those efforts. 

· Welcome for the Permanent Representative of Ecuador 
The Permanent Council welcomed Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, the Permanent Representative of Ecuador. Ambassador Salvador shared with the members of the Council her first impressions of the items on the Organization’s agenda. Ambassador Gustavo Albin, Permanent Representative of Mexico, on behalf of the member states of ALADI; Mr. Milton Drucker, Alternate Representative of the United States, Ambassador Bayney Karran, Permanent Representative of Guyana, on behalf of the member states of CARICOM; and Ambassador Nestor Mendez, Permanent Representative of Belize, on behalf of the member states of SICA, extended a cordial welcome to Ambassador Salvador. 

2.
Report on the Seventh Inter-American Meeting of Electoral Authorities, held in Washington, D.C., on May 6 and 7, 2010


Mr. Raúl Alconada of the Department of Electoral Cooperation and Observation of the Secretariat for Political Affairs of the General Secretariat presented the report on the meeting, held at OAS headquarters, on May 6 and 7, 2010, and attended by more than 50 members of 24 electoral bodies of the Hemisphere. Mr. Alconada gave a brief summary of the issues discussed and conclusions reached during the meeting and declared that the Inter-American Meetings of Electoral Authorities had established themselves as a hemispheric forum for the region’s electoral authorities.


Mr. Alconada thanked the United States Election Assistance Commission and the Federal Election Commission, as well as the Permanent Mission of the United States to the OAS and the Government of Canada, for making the meeting possible.


The Permanent Council meeting was attended by Ms. Donetta Davidson, Chair of the United States Election Assistance Commission.


At the suggestion of the Chair of the Permanent Council, the meeting continued with consideration of Item 3 on the agenda.

3.
Third Inter-American Meeting of Experts and Representatives of Electoral Bodies of the OAS Member States  Caracas, July 29 and 30, 2010

Ms. Paula Carozzo de Abreu, Alternate Representative of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, gave a report on the Third Inter-American Meeting of Experts and Representatives of Electoral Bodies of the OAS member states, held in Caracas on July 29 and 30, 2010 in order to discuss common criteria and best procedures for guaranteeing management and oversight of electoral processes.  The meeting concluded with a reaffirmation of the participatory nature of democracy in the Hemisphere and of the principles on which it is based.  The Final Declaration and the conclusions and recommendations were distributed as document CP/INF.6092/10 add. 1.


The Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Gustavo Albin; the Permanent Representative of Uruguay, Ambassador María del Luján Flores; the Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos; and the OAS Secretary General, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, commented on the reports presented on the Seventh Inter-American Meeting of Electoral Authorities and the Third Inter-American Meeting of Experts and Representatives of Electoral Bodies of the OAS Member States.


The Permanent Council:

· Took note of the report presented by the Department of Electoral Cooperation and Development of the OAS General Secretariat on the Seventh Inter-American Meeting of Electoral Authorities, held in Washington, D.C., on May 6 and 7, 2010.

· Took note of the report presented by the Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela on the Third Inter-American Meeting of Experts and Representatives of Electoral Bodies of the OAS Member States, held in Caracas on July 29 and 30, 2010, and of the conclusions, recommendation and declaration adopted at the Meeting.

4.
Request by the Principality of Monaco to be granted the status of Permanent Observer to the OAS 

The Permanent Council decided to entrust analysis of the request, document CP/doc.4505/10, to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs.
5.
Approval of the following Permanent Council meeting minutes: CP/ACTA 1676/09; CP/ACTA 1681/09; CP/ACTA 1688/09; CP/ACTA 1694/09; CP/ACTA 1725/09 and CP/ACTA 1734/10
The Council adopted the following minutes:

· CP/ACTA 1676/09, of the regular meeting of January 14, 2009

· CP/ACTA 1681/09, of the regular meeting of February 25, 2009

· CP/ACTA 1688/09, of the regular meeting of April 21, 2009

· CP/ACTA 1694/09, of the regular meeting of June 9, 2009

· CP/ACTA 1725/09, of the special meeting of October 30, 2009

· CP/ACTA 1734/10, of the regular meeting of January 13, 2010.

6.
Other business
· The Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos, commented on the Symposium on NASA and Latin America, to be held in Washington, D.C., on September 16, to discuss the possibilities and opportunities for cooperation with practical application.

· The Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Gustavo Albin, reiterated the condemnation and repudiation by the Government and people of Mexico of the grave crimes against migrants committed by organized violence in the community of San Fernando, in the state of Tamaulipas. He expressed condolences to the family members of the victims and reaffirmed the commitment of the Government of his country to combat transnational organized crime.

· The Permanent Representative of Guatemala, Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klee, also commented on the massacre in Mexico of 72 migrants from Honduras, El Salvador, Guatemala, and Brazil. At the request of Ambassador Skinner-Klee, the Permanent Council observed a minute of silence in memory of the victims of the massacre.
· The Permanent Representative of Peru, Ambassador Hugo de Zela, informed the Permanent Council that the request for asylum of Mr. Alberto Valle, a former Prefect of La Paz, had been turned down by Peru and, given that his migration status was irregular, he had been deported to Bolivia.

· The Permanent Representative of Costa Rica, Ambassador José E. Castillo, also conveyed his condolences regarding what had happened in Mexico. He then went on to comment on statements that had been made regarding the nonexistence of armed forces in his country.

· The Permanent Representative of Uruguay, Ambassador María del Luján Flores, expressed her repudiation of the crimes committed in Mexico against migrants and her solidarity with the families of the victims.
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The Alternate Representative of Ecuador, Mr. Fernando Suárez, thanked those who had expressed appreciation of Ambassador Salvador’s performance as Chair of the Permanent Council.  He then supported the call for broader participation in the Symposium on NASA and Latin America, and expressed his Government’s sorrow at the murder of migrants that had taken place in Mexico, while recognizing that Government’s efforts to combat crime.

· The Alternate Representative of Paraguay, Mr. Juan Miguel González, expressed his Government’s condemnation of the murder of migrants that had occurred in Mexico and his condolences to the family members of the victims of organized crime.

· Ambassador José E. Pinelo, Permanent Representative of Bolivia, referred to the information provided by the Permanent Representative of Peru and expressed appreciation of the decision by the Government of Peru in relation to the case of Mr. Alberto Valle.

· The Alternate Representative of Brazil, Ms. Marcia Maro de Silva, thanked those who had expressed solidarity in respect of the murder of Brazilian migrants in Mexico.  She said that she, too, repudiated the crime and reaffirmed Brazil’s commitment to fight organized crime and defend the human rights of migrants.

· The Secretary General, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, announced that a Round Table would be held at OAS headquarters, on September 8, to present the 2010 report on the Millennium Development Goals.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:10 p.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1766/10.
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